
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
EXEMPTION FROM COMPETITIVE BIDDING  

FOR A PUBLIC IMPROVEMENT 
 

 
Pursuant to Oregon Revised Statute 279C.335(5), this Public Notice is for the purpose of 
taking comments on Umpqua Community College’s draft findings for the approval of an 
exemption from competitive bidding for a public improvement (i.e., alternative 
contracting method), utilizing a Request for Proposal (RFP), for the selection of a 
Design-Build. The College’s findings supporting the use of an exemption from 
competitive bidding for a public improvement are on file and available for review in the 
College’s Office of Business Services, located on the College’s Campus, Del Blanchard 
Administration Building, Roseburg, Oregon. 
 
A recommendation for approval of the College’s findings shall be submitted to Umpqua 
Community College’s Board of Education, acting as the College’s Local Contract 
Review Board, at its next regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, June 21, 2023. 
The livestream meeting will be available at 8:30 am on youtube.com/umpquacc. If 
approved by the College’s Local Contract Review Board, the exemption from 
competitive bidding for a public improvement will permit the College to utilize an 
alternative contracting method for the procurement of a Design-Build method for the 
College’s Building Renovations of properties located on the Jackson, Oak and Cass 
Streets in Roseburg, Oregon. 
 
Parties interested in commenting at the Board meeting scheduled for June 21, 2023 are 
encouraged to email Robynne.Wilgus@umpqua.edu. 
 
 

 


